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August 16, 2022
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Eckblad called the meeting to order 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Eckblad, Beise, Deitering, and Kjome, Clerk McDougall, and Crew Miller.    
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

Meeting Minutes

August 2, 2022 Regular Mtg. Minutes 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the August 2, 2022 with revisions.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

Revisions to August 2, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Joe Francis, 529 Halsey Ave, SE – Water Easement

Joe Francis was present to discuss the Townships water easement at 529 Halsey Ave. SE.  Francis discussed the water drainage issues and requested the Townships help to fix the drainage area.  The Township will verify if there is a Township easement and if they can provide some assistance with fixing the water drainage issue.  A motion was made by Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Beise to continue this item.  Motion carried unanimously.  Supervisor Eckblad informed Francis he would send him the standard plate for riprap and he could compare it to his riprap.  
Maintenance Crew
Crew Miller did not have anything to report.
Public Comment – None
Continued Items 
Joe Francis, 529 Halsey Ave, SE – Water Easement

The Board discussed the Townships water easement at 529 Halsey Ave. SE.  Francis discussed the water drainage issues and requested the Townships help to fix the drainage area.  The Township will verify if there is a Township easement and if they can provide some assistance with fixing the water drainage issue.  

Appointing Committee (Town Board & Appointed Clerk/Treasurer) to Appoint someone to fill Supervisor Seat D Position until March 2023 – Interested Parties are Troy Beise or Dale Otten 

A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Clerk McDougall to appoint Dale Otten to Supervisor Seat–D until March 2023 when the seat will be placed on the ballot for election for the remainder of the term.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Clerk McDougall swore Dale Otten into office at 7:23 p.m.

First Draft Fire Arms Ordinance Revisions and Board Review

A motion was made by Supervisor Deitering and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to table this item until the Township talks with the attorney regarding the wording about residential areas and distances.  Motion carried unanimously.

New Items 
August 16, 2022 Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for August 16, 2022.  Motion carried unanimously.
Resolution 2022-8.16 Regulating Speed on 36th St. SE

A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Beise to approve Resolution 2022.8.16 Regulating Speed on 36th St. SE.  Motion carried unanimously.

Complaint – 1122 30th St. SE Possible Safety Hazards on Property

The Board discussed the possible hazards with 1122 30th St. SE.  The Board did not find anything in the complaint to act further.  
10th St. SE Culvert Replacement 

10th St. SE culvert replacement was discussed and the Board agreed to move forward in replacing the culvert with a possible install in 2023. A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the 10th St. SE culvert replacement plans and move forward with obtaining quotes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Deadrick Ave. SE Detour – Greg Eckblad

Supervisor Eckblad discussed the previous detour on 30th St. SE.  When the all the traffic from the emergency railroad emergency repair.  The reason why it was on the Township road, CPR talked with the county they needed an emergency closure to make track repairs.  The County and CPR said the detour would be on county 15.  A newsletter was sent out and it said the closure would be on July 28.  July 26th the news release went out and it was On August 1 the Clerk sent to the email about a detour and the traffic flow on 30th & Deadrick.  August 3 & 4th Eckblad contacted CPR.  They said they were last minutes and CPR a John Brenner from warning lights. The detour was not placed per the information in the July 26 e-mail.  John from Warning Lites and CPR did not get the news release so the detour went on the first bituminous road with striping on it.
Supervisor Kjome – None
Supervisor Otten - None
Supervisor Deitering – Supervisor Deitering was not present when the decision was made to change locks on the office and believes the Board should have keys to all doors in the building.  Clerk McDougall stated she would not give access to the Board for the office because of the security of the records unless the Board has a solution for securing the computers since computers also hold Township documents.  Supervisor Kjome commented about the locked office and not knowing if the Clerk is taking the computers after all these years and ” How do we know you’re not doing something in there?” Clerk McDougall asked if Kjome had a reason to believe that but did not receive an answer.  Clerk McDougall recommended the Board contact an attorney about having access to the office and the records.  Supervisor Deitering said he was fine with contacting an attorney. A motion was made by Supervisor Deitering and seconded by Supervisor Beise for the board to receive keys to every room in the building and if that requires an attorney then he moves they attain one.    Motion carried unanimously.  Clerk McDougall explained the changing of the locks and reasoning by the previous Supervisor McDougall who suggested someone could still walk out with a computer.  Supervisor Kjome questioned if the previous Supervisor was on medication when she said this.  Clerk McDougall noted this should have been implemented years ago for security of the records.  Supervisor Deitering expressed that it would be up to law enforcement if a Board member walked away with a Township computer.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board that she is still the keeper of the records and she was not willing to give them a key to the office.  Clerk McDougall again told the Board they should contact the attorney about access.  Supervisor Kjome mentioned if someone had wanted the computers, they could have broken a window out and taken the computer.  Supervisor Deitering noted the Township attorney is Peter Tiede and “I am not comfortable with Peter representing the Board and “City Clerk” so we have to make it clear that Peter is our attorney and the Clerk would need to use the state attorneys perhaps or somebody”.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board that Peter Tiede is the Town’s Attorneys and not the Board attorney.  Supervisor Beise discussed the closet and available room for filing all the documents.  Clerk McDougall stated all of the closet space has been utilized.  Supervisor Deitering said it’s the basic premise to have a key to every room.  Clerk McDougall stated she changed the locks on the office doors in the beginning of July so the only people who had access were the Clerk, Deputy Clerk, and Deputy Treasurer.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board she was following the statuary duties since she is the keeper of the records and by changing the locks; it lessens the chance of anyone accessing the records.  The Board did not have access previously to the closet in the office and nothing was stated about that when it was changed.   The locks were changed to follow protocol according to the Clerk’s statutory duties.  
Supervisor Deitering commented about talking to Patrick Roche Supervisor Deitering also requested the printout regarding when Board members were notified about the locks being changed.  Supervisor Eckblad noted it was an email stating past tense that locks were changed.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board she was not asking permission and just doing what she should do to secure records.
Supervisor Beise – Supervisor Beise discussed the building being a public place and why the front doors cannot be unlocked for residents to come inside to talk to someone.  Clerk McDougall questioned if the Board had new security in place for safety concerns.  The Board said no.  The Clerk explained verbal confrontations with residents in the building prior to the building being locked and numerous occasions being verbally attacked outside during breaks.  The Board will also discuss this with an attorney for some resolution. 
Supervisor Eckblad - None
Clerk/Treasurer McDougall – None
Funds Report – None
Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to pay 2022 claim #4102 to #4129 for $29,890.56 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Supervisor Deitering motioned to adjourn at 8:21 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
PAGE  
4

